
Dutton Town Council Meeting Minutes

Monday, May 7th 2018
Call to Order

Mayor Fleshman called the meeting of May 7th, 2018 to order at 7:30 pm at the Dutton Town Hall.

Present

Mayor Susan Fleshman; Councilpersons: Bob Dauwalder, Chuck Proff, Candace Ellsworth, Frank P. Klein; Clerk Jeremiah Kjensmo, and Nancy Thorton (Choteau Acantha).
Public Comment 
There was no public comment.
April 9th, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Motion by Councilman Proff, Second by Councilwoman Ellsworth, to approve the Minutes of the April 9th,2018 Town Council Meeting. Motion Carried unanimously.
Current Bills

Motion by Councilman Dauwalder, Second by Councilman Proff, to pay the current bills as presented.  Motion Carried unanimously.
Dog Days
Susan presented to the council that the yearly Dog & Cat vaccination clinic will be on May 23rd this year, from 4:00-5:00PM. There was discussion about the need for more participation from the Towns residents being needed to continue doing the event every year. Susan went over the poor turn out last year. Susan explained that we are doing more this year to get the word out about it, so that we can hopefully continue with the yearly convenience for our residents.
Arbor Day
Mayor Fleshman explained to the council that the Town gets an Arbor Day grant every year, that the town matches from the State to plant trees. Previous years tree plantings were discussed.
Mayor’s Report

The Mayor went over the recent two water breaks that happened on the same weekend. The main line break was about 4 miles North of Dutton on the East Frontage Road and was discovered on a Thursday, it was repaired Friday morning. Friday night it was discovered that the repair clamp had failed, the line was isolated and due to the low level of water in the storage tank, it was decided that it would be repaired on Saturday. Saturday morning brought a phone call that we had another break in the park, between the restrooms and concession stand, it was promptly isolated but had drawn the storage tank down even further during the night. Repairs on the main line were completed Saturday as planned and we were able to resume pumping operations, though due to the amount of water lost it was decided to run two pumps to bring the level up in a timely manner to meet fire flow needs in the event there was an emergency. The Mayor spoke about the impact the breaks, and the subsequent lowered water level in the tank had on the Towns water, drawing community complaints about discolored water. The Mayor asked the Council for their help getting the word out to citizens when we have an event that will discolor the water. Our water treatment strategy was discussed, and it was explained that all our samples are in compliance, and that we go above and beyond what we are required to do for treatment, and that we do everything in our power to deliver safe potable water to our consumers.

Susan gave a brief report about the state of the pool and explained that there were still some repairs, and painting to be done before it is filled. 
Water Resources Development Act (WRDA)/ US Department of Engineering Grant Draw

Motion by Chuck Proff, Second by Frank P. Klein, to approve the $27,973.13 WRDA draw #2; $2,723.00 to Great West Engineering for Professional Services and $25,250.13 to Great West Engineering for Engineering Design. Motion Carried unanimously.

Adjourn

The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 8:47pm.

The next Dutton Town Council Meeting will be Monday, June 4th at 7:30 pm at the Town Hall.

_________________________________

______________________________

Susan Fleshman, Mayor



 Jeremiah Kjensmo, Clerk

